



Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ from our Malawian family in the warm heart of Malawi Africa to all of you, our friends, family, and brothers and sisters. It is an exciting time here in Malawi as the rainy season has just started. People are in the fields daily,

planting this year's crops. This year we will be planting part of our field

in maize (corn) mainly for the children to do so that they learn about farming. The bigger portion of our field, where we built the church this year, we are going to be planting an orchard as we had to remove many of our fruit trees to make room for the building of the new dorms.



The new dorms are finished being built and have been painted (thanks to Bill and Vi) and are now waiting for the doors to be built and the window screens to be put on.

Dalitso has started her DTS training at YWAM in Blantyre. She seems to be really enjoying although we miss her smiling face and her joyful personality here on the campus.



We are sad to report that the private primary school where our primary children have been attending has failed to give our children adequate education. The children attend school from 7:30am to some as late as 2:30pm and are most days only covering 2 or 3 subjects. This has been an on going problem at this school because the teachers are not being



adequately or on time. At the end of last school year (July 2018) we felt to give them an assistance of money to help bring the school up. However we have not seen any change and even a poorer performance.

So we have been investigating other options for our children's education. Although there are other private schools around, they are not close so the cost of transporting the children to these school and the cost of tuition, does not make any of these schools a viable option. This leaves us with 2 options. One is to send our children to the local public school. This school has over 3000 students with over 120 students per classroom and teacher. Again we do not feel this an option that will lead to a good education for our children. We are then left with only one option. That is to hire 2 teachers and start a small primary school here on the campus.

WE Need your Help

In order to have this school here and pay the teachers a fair Malawian teacher wage this will cost us about 400cnd\$ a month.

In the past few months our donations have been steadily declining. *This probably due to our poor communications*. So we are looking for more partners that can assist us with the cost of the school and our monthly operating cost.

We want to thank all of you who have been faithfully partnering with us in this work with



prayers and our monthly operating costs and those who have been contributing to our on going building projects. We really appreciate your sacrifice.

We also ask you, those who are not currently partnering with us, to prayerfully consider partnering with us in this ministry. Thank you so very much.

Donations can be made on our web site. **www.karemw.com** or by email to **admin@karemw.com**. You will receive a tax deductable receipt at the end of the year.

In His Service Together <JESUS>< Steward, Joan, and everyone of KARE Malawi